MINUTES OF THE BOARD MEETING

AIA VERMONT

Thursday May 10, 2007           Norwich University

ATTENDING:  Lauren Davis, Assoc. AIA, President; Guy Teschmacher, AIA, Vice-President; John McLeod, AIA, Secretary-Treasurer; Michael Hoffman, AIA, Immediate Past-President; Shawn Brennan, AIA, David Epstein, AIA, Jessica Georgia, AIAS, and Lisa Rovner, AIA.

“Best of Show”

The Board had the pleasure of being Jurors for the Norwich 5th year students’ “Best of Show”.  They split the award of $500 between Adam Blood for his “Kayak project” and Blake Civiello for his “Montreal project”.  The Board asked Michael to commend all the students for their impressive work.

Reports

1. Adoption of NFPA 5000

a. Mark Tebbets of the International Code Council sent an e-mail to Lauren and Hanne offering to speak to the Board about resolving code differences between the NFPA 5000 and the IBC.

b. David will send Hanne the notice for a Training Seminar sponsored by the Division of Fire Safety, which she will forward, to AIA Vermont members.

c. David requested that the Fire Marshall’s monthly report be forwarded to the membership.

d. It was decided that some dialogue be established with Robert Howe.

1.) Guy will talk to Jay Ancel.

2.) David will ask Stephen Rooney what role he would be willing to play and then talk to Lisa as to who should be contacting Robert Howe.
2. Legislative Report

a. David reported that House Bill 520 had been merged with Senate Bill 94 and has passed both Houses.

b. No moratorium on school construction.

c. Senate Bill 93, which included a section on competitive bids for architectural services, has been withdrawn.

d. Should an honorarium be given to William Fead, Esq. For his work on H. 520?  David will find out what the AGC is doing.

e. The Board decided that money is needed for AIA Vermont’s legislative activities and to that end, a motion was made by Michael with a second by David to raise AIA Vermont member dues in 2008.  The motion was passed unanimously.  Dues for Members would be $150, Associates $50 and Professional Affiliates $75.

1.) Michael will draft a letter to be sent to the membership on the need to raise dues.  After the Board approves the draft a letter will be e-mailed to all members in a pdf file.

Program Planning

1. Hanne will contact Susan Coleman-Smith about an announcement for the Tour of The Vermont Institute of Natural Science, which will be held on May 31st.

2. Residential project:  Rolf Kielman, of Truex Cullins & Partners, will lead a tour of the South Farm Houses with a possible panel discussion to follow at the Hinesburg School.

3. VCIL Design Award Program for 2008; it was decided that this could be combined with the AIA Vermont Design Awards program.

4. A new Board member is needed to replace Albert Russell who no longer has the time to serve.  By unanimous acclaim it was decided to ask Stephen Kredell of Truex Cullins & Partners to join the Board.

5. Architectural Design Forum/Awareness:  This subject needs to be brought up again.  Some suggestions; Architecture Week be a yearly event, maybe in May.  Michael and Shawn recommended that the entire Board be involved.

6. Building Tours

a. Michael will arrange a tour of the Norwich University Student Center on June 13th at 4:00 p.m.  A two weeks advance notice of the “Hard Hat” tour will be sent to the members.

7. Design Awards

a. Hanne will send Guy and Daniel Johnson the 2006 “Call for Entries”.

b. Lauren has reserved the Metropolitan Gallery for the design Awards exhibition, November 16th-30th.  This would be a good venue for a “People’s Choice” Award.

c. Hanne will ask David Schutz if he would be willing to have the 2008 Design Awards exhibition at the Vermont State House.

8. CORA

a. Jessica reported that five teams are working on LEED accredited manufacture housing for Manchester, Vermont.

b. John Connell has asked Lauren if the CORA exhibition could join the AIA Vermont exhibition.  They concluded that there wouldn’t be enough space at the Metropolitan Gallery.  She will suggest the gallery space at Norwich to John Connell.

Scholarship Application Review Committee

The applications for the AIA Vermont/ AIA/AAF scholarship will be sent to Hanne in June.  She will e-mail the Board to meet at her house to review the applications.

Board Retreat

1. The Board Retreat will be held on Tuesday June 19th at The Lake Champlain Yacht Club beginning at 8:30 a.m., with adjournment around 5:00 p.m.

2. Lauren will develop an agenda.

3. Michael will be the facilitator.

4. Lisa and Hanne will take care of the catering.

Web Site

1. Steven Clark and Hanne have received inquires about images next to member names as well as Firm images on the Web Site.  The Board thought that could be done, with a $95 fee for each image.

2. Steven will be asked to make a proposal for Member Home Pages.

Respectfully submitted,

Hanne N. Williams, Hon. AIA/VT

Executive Director

